
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses bilateral relations, positions’ coordination at
Islamic level with Pakistani Ambassador

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, in his office, met with His

Excellency the Pakistani Ambassador, Ahmed Amjad Ali, on 2/11/2023, on the occasion of the near

completion of his tenure as his country's ambassador to Iraq. His Eminence wished him success

in his upcoming diplomatic mission, expressing hopes that his successor would continue the

successful path in Iraq. H.E. emphasized the importance of developing relations between Iraq

and  Pakistan,  given  their  Islamic  significance  and  a  history  of  friendship  and  mutual

interests,  and  stressed  the  need  for  coordination  of  positions  at  the  regional  and

international levels.

Regarding the situation in Palestine, Sayyid Al-Hakeem reiterated his call to everyone to bear

their responsibilities in the face of the humanitarian crisis caused by the Israeli's brutal

bombing. H.E. called on Arab and Islamic countries to coordinate their positions and unite

their discourse regarding the events in the besieged Gaza.


